Mr. Kenneth Clark, 5916 Paseo, Kansas City 4, Mo.

Dear Lenneta:

Doubtless you know that I have nothing to do with athletic tickets. However, I did go in and talk with Mr. Quigley and Mr. Earl Falkenstien, our financial secretary. Mr. Quigley is athletic director, and while he would like to help you in this way, all the tickets have been given out for the press, so he says.

I am sorry. I presented your case telling him you were in charge of the Associated Press, but they had already allocated the tickets.

. I will be glad to see Frank Hood when he returns. My kindest regards to him and to you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH